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l. At its thirty-first session, the Administrative and Legal Committee, on 
the basis of document CAJ/31/4, embarked upon the examination of four subjects 
relevant to the practical application of the 1991 Act of the Convention and in 
relation to which it is desirable that the competent bodies of UPOV take deci
sions or make recommendations with a view to securing the harmonization of the 
legislation of the members of UPOV. The discussions concerned a series of 
questions concerning novelty in certain cases and also the question whether it 
was appropriate to take measures to prevent an applicant from his enforcing a 
right, based on provisional protection, in relation to material which he may 
have commercialized during the "grace period," before the filing of the appli
cation, or of material derived from that material. The results of these 
discussions are reflected in paragraphs 11 to 16 of document CAJ/31/5. 

2. Concerning the second subject, two delegations supported the analysis 
which appears in paragraph ll of document CAJ/31/4--according to which the 
principle of exhaust ion would prevent the exercise of the right; if no con
trary op1n1ons are expressed in the present session, this subject can be 
considered to have been dealt with. 

3. The fourth subject--the transitional application of the provisions con
cerning essentially derived varieties--was addressed during the sixth Meeting 
with International Organizations. ASSINSEL was not in a position to present a 
final position; the statement of the representative of AIPPI would seem to be 
susceptible of an interpretation supporting an unconditional transit ion from 
the old to the new law. CIOPORA, on the other hand, raised the problems which 
would arise from the coexistence in different countries of old and new laws. 
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4. It seems that a system which maintains the former regime for certain vari
eties would be favored by some users of the system of plant variety protection. 
In this connection, it is perhaps desirable to underline the following points: 

( i) Any recommendation concerning the progressive implement at ion--in the 
relationship between plant breeders--of the concept of the essentially derived 
variety and of dependence can only constitute a precedent in relation to other 
changes in national legislation which are required to bring it into conformity 
with the Act of 1991. If one envisages, for example, that the breeder of an 
essentially derived variety, protected before the entry into force of the new 
legal, system should be able to continue to exploit his variety freely (without 
being subject to the right to prohibit of the breeder of the initial variety), 
it will be difficult to oppose a provision which retains, in favor of users, 
the right to freely import harvested product or the "farmer's privilege" in 
relation to varieties protected before the said entry into force. 

(ii) In many countries, the lawmaker usually does not specify the conditions 
subject to which new legal rules replace the old rules; rather the lawmaker 
falls back upon the general principles of law and jurisprudence. 
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